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PRESS RELEASE
Months of tenacious lobbying by Keep the Horton General (KTHG) has finally ensured that the Horton situation will be discussed at the December meeting of the Health Overview and Scrutiny Committee (HOSC). This is a major step forward as the HOSC are the only body with powers to refer the Oxford University Hospitals Trust’s (OUHT) decision to axe Emergency General Surgery (EGS) to the Secretary of State for Health.

KTHG chairman Keith Strangwood praised HOSC Chairman Councillor Lawrie Stratford, for agreeing to take this issue on. "We're confident that he will ensure the Horton Hospital concerns are thoroughly scrutinised at the next HOSC meeting in December. The OUHT can't be allowed to get away with using the Royal College of Surgeons (RCS) report to remove all Emergency General Surgery from the Horton General Hospital, when the report supports no such thing."
The RCS report was finally released in late August after months of pressure and investigation by KTHG members. The OUHT did nothing to correct the misconception that the RCS report supported the removal of all EGS. The long delay in releasing the report added to the confusion. In fact, the report was much narrower in scope and related only to one single type of operation, laparoscopic cholecystectomies.
KTHG continue to lobby other influential groups and individuals who were misled by the OUHT's misrepresentation of the contents of the report. 
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